Food Service Committee
March 21 2006

Notes

Present:  Amy Easton, Caryl Jacobs, Rachel Chang, Marcie Riedinger, Anna Stoerch,
Mark Durfee, Mary Kelemen

Absent:  Betty Peace-Gladstone, Venus Deming, Mari Kosin and Ryan Williams

Mary inquired if everyone had reviewed the March 7, 2006 meeting notes. There were no changes made.

Marcie reported that she and Mary will meet with Kathy Walker from the Shoreline School District on Thursday morning to discuss the possibilities of the school district providing lunch meals. Marcie is also in the process of contacting Rain Forest Catering, which handles Woodland Park Zoo functions. Marcie also reported that
Sean (Lakeside Foods) has not yet secured a kitchen facility. Mary indicated that Lakeside Foods would continue on a month to month basis food service in the PUB until the end of May.

Anna reported that she has not had time to correspond with the person from “Amy’s Kitchen”; Mary suggested that Anna give the contact her name and she would talk to them about their frozen food line.

Mary reported that she has meetings set up with Dante’s Inferno Dogs, who is still interested in coming on campus.  She will also be meeting with the owner of the

Taco Wagon at 99 and 180th. 

Mary has been working with Vending Solutions (a company recommended by a staff member) and found them to be reluctant to share information and/or options without a signed contract. Mary indicated that if the current contact person is not more forthcoming she will move to a different vending company.

An agreement with Schwan’s is progressing for having freezers/coolers in the bookstore for Schwan’s brand food items. Mary will also contact Venus to get more information on the refrigerator in room 2516.  Amy Easton was sure that the unit is
a food grade refrigerator and has never been used for any other “lab”.  The refrigerator would be used as storage for backstock.

Mary reported that Whidbey Coffee has a contract with the Foundation through August 2007.  The current tent located in the main courtyard is going to be moved to the area between the 1000 and 1200 building.  Whidbey’s will serve, at both locations, bagel sandwiches and soup in addition to coffee and pastries.
Lively discussion followed covering the following topics:

Anna indicated that it would be a great if vendors bringing in food prepared

off site could provide an ingredient list for the items.

Anna also said that she thought some of the coolers/cases in the PUB are on wheels and couldn’t those items be move to the student lounge?  Mary indicated she would check on this as her understanding was that nothing would be movable from the PUB.


Mark asked if the CIP students would have adequate access to food vendors. He will talk to Rosemary Dunn about special needs.


Mary reported that the extended shuttle run to include the food court area at Central Market is a go. Randy is working on securing drivers to cover the extra lunch runs. Mark suggested that there may be staff on campus that have a CDL license.


Marcie brought up the issue of increased custodial support, both indoors and out. There will be additional areas to maintain and an increased amount of trash at various campus locations.  Mary said she has a meeting set up with Randy and Frank Him on another issue and will also address this concern.

Discussion on vending machines followed, Caryl indicated that it would be very helpful to have vending machines that accept debit cards.  In addition the consensus was that maintaining what prove to be the most popular vending machines once the new PUB opens should be considered. 
Mary requested that the committee members walk through the cafeteria to determine which drink product/coolers should be retained and moved once the cafeteria closes. A list will be compiled at the next meeting. 
Discussion followed concerning various methods of communicating with the College community the plans for food service. Ideas brought forth included: 


Posting the Food Service Committee Agendas and minutes on the intranet

Utilizing the all-student and or all-campus email 


Updates posted on DAAG
Discussion also centered on ways to communicate to students and potential

students the food service plans for the PUB transition. Ideas discussed included:

-signage on campus

-hand-out maps with locations of food options to be distributed in the  registration/enrollment area, bookstore, library, cashiers, safety/security,
counseling and Admin switchboard, etc.


-web site


-coupons


-Insert in the Fall Quarter class schedule

The next meeting of the committee will be on Tuesday, April 11, 2006 at 3pm in the small conference room.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.
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